
The monthly meeting of the Shamokin Area School District Safety Committee was held on Friday, May 13, 2016, at 1:30 P.M. in the School Board Meeting room. 

The meeting was called to order by Karen at 1:30 P.M.
A motion was made by Dave Kopitsky, Jr. and seconded by Matt Weller to approve the April minutes.  Motion approved by unanimous vote. 

Old Business 

Reviewed the walk through areas to determine completion

Discussion on July meeting date which will be July 1, 2016
New Business

 Review incidents/claims – two incidents
The safety walk-through will be conducted after meeting.  Dave Petrovich will be the lead for the MS/HS and garage area; Tanya Lilley will be the lead for the Elementary Building; Dave Kopitsky will be the lead for stadium area; Matt Weller will be the lead for the Annex Building
Request to have walkthroughs completed by next meeting (June 23rd).

Safety Tip of the Month: Outlets


Safe Use of Plugs

When inserting or detaching the plug and cord of an appliance into an electrical outlet be sure to hold the base of the plug securely. Don’t just pull the cord when you want to unplug it from the outlet because that may cause damage. Tugging cords from a distance and at an angle can break wires and plugs can be bent, but the outlet can also be harmed.

Even with an electrical system that complies with all safety standards, it is most important to never touch electrical outlets with wet hands. Water is a conductor and increases the likelihood for electrocution. Electricity and moisture don’t mix.

Electrical Outlets and Children

Every year, many preschoolers are injured when they innocently insert inappropriate objects into power outlets. Homeowners with children should cover unused electrical outlets with child-safe plastic safety plugs or other products designed to help protect babies from accidents.

If you have a concern of outlets in your classroom and need covers please request via supply request form.

Tip is taken from http://www.homestructions.com/outlets-adapters/electrical-outlet-safety-tips/ 
Member concerns: None
Next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, June 23rd, 2:15 P.M. in the boardroom. 
Motion made to adjourn the meeting by Matt Weller and seconded by Dave Kopitsky; motion carried unanimously and the meeting adjourned at 8:43 A.M.
Respectfully submitted:

Karen Colangelo
Member, Shamokin Area School District Safety Committee

